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MEMORANDUM 

To: Hanover School Committee 
From: Thomas Raab, Business Manager 
Cc: Matthew Ferron, Superintendent of Schools 
Date: May 11, 2016 
Re: FY ’16 Monthly Budget Summary (May) 

Please find below the School Department spending to date for this fiscal year. Now that Town 
Meeting is finished and the FY ’17 budget is settled, I’ve been able to turn my attention to 
closing out FY ’16. I am carefully evaluating each of the salary and expense lines. Currently, of 
the 5.9M remaining funds all but 31K has been encumbered for salaries and expenses. The 
remaining 31K will likely be needed to cover any additional expenses between now and the end 
of the school year. We are carefully evaluating all encumbrances and paying final invoices from 
Special Education and transportation vendors. While it is unlikely this year, I will certainly let 
the School Committee know if there are any available discretionary funds. The principals have 
until May 15 to send purchase orders to me and let me know how they plan to spend their 
remaining expense accounts. Should a small amount of money remain after all of the bills are 
paid, I will likely recommend that it be used to prepay Special Education tuitions for next year.  

Two negative lines bear further explanation. First, there is a negative 12K balance in district 
wide regular education expenses. This year, we experienced a spike in homeless transportation 
costs impacting the regular education transportation line item in the budget. There are unused 
funds in the lines for legal costs that could be transferred to cover this negative balance if 
necessary. I recommend that we wait until June once I’ve paid all of the transportation bills and I 
can make a transfer recommendation at that time if necessary. Second, please note that 
Districtwide Special Education expenses are -$79,568.67. I continue to encumber ALL of the 
current liabilities regarding Special Education so there are no surprises. As we go through the 
year, this number is constantly changing due to the nature of Special Education IEPs and the 
evaluation process. There are few situations still being resolved that may require funding. 
Remember that the FY ’16 budget anticipated using $100K of Circuit Breaker funds out of the 
$320K we will receive this year so we are well within our budgeted range.  

Please do not hesitate to contact me if you have any questions so that I may be fully prepared to 
answer them during the meeting.  
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